
MOYVANE AND KNOCKANURE PARISH. 

Presbytery/Office: 068 49308, Web: dioceseofkerry.ie 

Parish Office Hours: Weds. 10.00am-12.00pm, Thurs. 10.00am-1.00pm,  

Fri. 10.00am-1.00pm 

Newsletter: 19th Feb.’22 – 27th Feb.’22 

MASS INTENTIONS: 

Sat.19th Feb.’22 

Moyvane 

James Fitzmaurice, (Anniv.) 

Dublin & Leitrim Middle 

7.30pm 

Sun.20th Feb.’22 

Knockanure 

People of the Parish 9.30am 

Moyvane  John Carmody, Month’s Mind 11.00am 

Mon.21st Feb.’22 No Mass in Church  

Tues.22nd Feb.’22  

Moyvane 

Private Intention 10.00am 

Weds.23rd Feb.’22 

 Knockanure 

Private Intention 10.00am 

Thurs.24th Feb.’22 

Moyvane 

Private Intention 10.00am 

Fri.25th Feb.’22 

Knockanure 

Private Intention 

 

10.00am 

 

Masses next weekend: 

Sat.26th Feb.’22 

Moyvane 

Denis Mulvihill (Anniv.)  

Leitrim West 

7.30pm 

Sun.27th Feb.’22  

Knockanure 

Nell Flavin (1st Anniv.) 9.30am 

Moyvane Henry & Bridie Stackpoole (Anniv.) 11.00am 

Priest on duty: Fr. Michael Hussey 087-2386084 

Offertory: €1,245, Lourdes Helpers €535, Shrines-Knockanure €79. 

Thanking you.    

In case of an Emergency, Weekday Evening Rota starts at 5pm on the day 

to 9am the next day For Listowel/Moyvane/Lixnaw/Duagh 

Monday and Wednesday, Fr. Anthony O’Sullivan 087-2461749  

Tuesday and Saturday, Fr. Declan O’Connor 087-0908949 

Thursday and Friday, Fr. Brendan Carmody 087-9601549 

 

Your Input Please.  Periodically, especially in the light of Pope Francis’ 

call for a more Synodal Church and more locally considering the changes 

in the Parish, our way of operating needs refreshing.   

All Parishioners are now invited to be part of this.  ‘Parish Consultation’ 

envelopes available from the Parish Office.  Inside is a sheet and 

envelope marked ‘Parish Consultation’.  There you are encouraged to 

make some comment and to propose people with leadership gifts.  Please 

return the envelope marked ‘Parish Consultation’ through the collection 

basket/to the Parish Office or however you decide, on or before Sunday 

March 6th.  It will be regarded as confidential to the P.P.  Of course, people 

are welcome to come and share with the PP in person/letter/email 

(Carmody.brendan4@gmail.com). 

Mass Stipends.  There is no fixed rate of having a Mass offered for your 

intentions, (whatever they are).  A contribution is normally given 

(nowadays about €10/€20) but this is at your discretion.  Whatever 

contribution you decide to make goes to the upkeep of the Clergy. It is a 

donation not a price. 

Confessions; Saturdays 6.45 – 7.15 pm. 

Ardfert Retreat Centre For different reasons, this Centre is being sold to 

The Grove Castleisland.  Thanks for your support of The Centre since 1981. 

Other Notices: 

The Diocese will host an online Lenten Workshop for Parish Choirs, 

Musicians, Cantors and Music Directors on Tuesday, February 22nd at 

7:30pm.  The workshop will provide an opportunity to learn new music.  To 

register contact Tomás Kenny on 086 3683778 or 

email tomaskenny@dioceseofkerry.ie for more information.  

The AGM of Moyvane Development Association will take place in The 

Marian Hall on Tuesday March 8th at 8pm. New members are welcome. 

“The Women’s Group” at Listowel Family Resource Centre welcomes 

women in the community to come along for a relaxing Tuesday evening on 

1st March at 8pm and every Tuesday thereafter at 8pm.  The group hope to 

do lots of activities including cookery, crafts etc.  If you have a skill you 

would like to share that would be wonderful.  Contact Bridie 086-8556431 

Moyvane Youth Club AGM will take place on 28th Feb. @ 7.30pm in the 

Marian Hall.  Volunteers are urgently required for the continuation of the 

Youth Club.  

mailto:Carmody.brendan4@gmail.com
mailto:tomaskenny@dioceseofkerry.ie

